The Town of Ashippun Planning Commission was called to order by Chairman George Monis on Thursday January 4, 2007 at 7:30 pm.  Members present were Norm Greeb, Don McCollum, James Koepke, George Monis, Clara Birkel, Sheryl Jaeger, Bob Guenther and Secretary Heidi Tunak.

The minutes of December 7, 2006 Planning Commission meeting were read and stand approved.

Chairman Monis shared information on an upcoming workshop, “Growing Wisconsin: A Workshop on How to Sustain our Working Lands, to be held at Olympia Resort in Oconomowoc on February 28th.

Building inspectors report – 5 miscellaneous permits.

David Carlson was called to present.  In attendance, along with David, was his son, Ian, and Mike Millikan, their builder.  David has a letter of intent to split 8.02 acres at N1483 County Hwy P.  Discussion followed.  Motion made by Greeb to accept the certified survey map dated 1/4/07, and sign the letter of intent.  Seconded by Birkel.  4 approved, 2 opposed, motion carried.  Instructed David to contact Chairman Schoenike to get on the town board agenda. 

The proposed land division ordinance was discussed.  Some topics for further discussion at the next joint meeting should be proposed density standard, spacing between driveways on local roads (proposed length is 300 ft), and how to get town residents interested in attending the public hearing.

Public comment – Dick Bruss mentioned that the USDA website has posted the soil type maps for each county.

Monis motioned and Birkel seconded to adjourn at 8:40 pm.  Next Town of Ashippun Planning Commission meeting is on Thursday, February 1, 2007 at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Heidi Tunak

